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On 12 September 1975 a Bald Eagle (Haliaeetus leucocephalus) in full adult 
plumage was sighted in the southern part of Forsyth County. The magnificent bird 
was first seen at 0600 by Wayne E. Nifong, owner of a dairy farm. Mr. Nifong ob-
served the eagle from approximately 100 yards. The bird was feeding on a dead carp 
beside a very muddy ½-acre "catch-basin" pond. When the bird became aware of 
Mr. Nifong's presence, it flew immediately to a large pine tree. The eagle returned 
several times to feed on the carp, always selecting a pine tree for perching between 
feedings. 

Mr. Nifong notified the local newspaper, the Winston-Salem Sentinel, of the oc-
currence. The Sentinel sent a reporter, Dee Wilson, and a photographer, Allie Brown, 
to investigate the report. They, in turn, saw and photographed the eagle and then 
called the local Audubon Society for confirmation. Fran M. Baldwin and I drove 
immediately to the farm, arriving just as a violent thunderstorm broke. After waiting 
30 minutes for the lightning to subside, we made a thorough investigation of the 
area in a heavy rainfall, but we were unable to locate the bird. Examination of the 
photographer's film negatives, however, left no doubt about the sighting. 

We returned to the Nifong farm at daybreak the next day to recheck the area and 
to examine the remains of the carp. This investigation and visits on several subsequent 
days yielded no additional sighting or information. 

This is the first confirmed sighting of a Bald Eagle in Forsyth County. One of the 
photographs submitted to document the occurrence appears on the cover of this issue 
of The Chat. 


	Page 1

